The Howard Jamily



CHURCH PLANTING MISSIONARIES TO UTAH AND THE SOUT

Dear Pastor and Praying Friends,

April 2022 Prayer Letter

2 Corinthians 5:14 "For the love of Christ constraineth us....."

The Lord has bestowed His love on us in so many ways. I am still in awe that He even saved me. Knowing that I don't deserve the least of His blessings, the realization of His love has made a great change in the lives of my family and me. The more we grow through His Word and realize His great love toward us, it motivates us to do even more. What motivates you in your service for the Lord? What encourages you to do more?

What's Happened:

We stand amazed at how the Lord has been blessing so far this year! We have heard from 6 churches this month that have decided to partner with us to get the Gospel to Utah. We have had the privilege of being with 14 different churches, across 4 states during the month of March.

It was also a blessing to be able to attend the Spring Revival meeting at our home church this year. We are rejoicing over 6 souls saved, at least 5 young people surrendered to the ministry (2 specifically surrendered to missions), and many other decisions that were made during the meeting. It has also been a blessing to be able to join my Pastor and a group of young people for discipleship and ministry training on Friday mornings when we are not traveling.

What's New:

Pastor, and friend, Will Allen and the great folks of White Graves Baptist Church are graciously allowing us to call their Missions Apartment home for the remainder of our deputation. We are very thankful for the opportunity to have a place to base out of for these few months that keeps us close to our home church, family and our belongings.

What's Next:

April and I will be flying out on April 11 to look at a few neighborhoods and prepare to submit applications for housing soon. We are also excited that we have scheduled our last two openings on the calendar before leaving in August!

What's Needed:

As our departure date is quickly approaching, we would like to ask you to prayerfully consider what you could do to help us with this transition. We are needing to raise \$45,000 (\$27,500 has already been given = \$18,000) for our move. If you or your church would like to give toward our setup costs, you can mark those gifts "shipping/travel."

If your church would like to take care of a specific need, feel free to call me and I can let you know what needs remain. Rickey's cell phone (770) 881-3028.

Would you help us pray?

- 1. That we can raise our support and set up fund before leaving in August.
- 2. Our upcoming trip to look at homes.
- 3. Safety as we travel.

For Souls, The Howard Family



Contact Information: RickeyHoward@mwbm.org 770.881.3028 www.reachingutah.com **Sending Church:** Glade Baptist Church Pastor Kyle Coker 770.547.3435 Assisted By:

Macedonia World Baptist Missions, Inc. PO Box 519 Braselton, GA 30517